SUAA Board Minutes
July 6, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, McLean, Brown, Ramsey, Rock, Barker, Farr

The meeting was called to order by President McLean at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes were approved as corrected. Rock/Brown 

2.  The treasurer’s report for this month will be submitted later. Jan1- May1 report was submitted for review. 

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- It was reported there were the following deaths within our membership since our last meeting- Henry Courtois and Linda Waller.  

4.  Membership- Farr reported there are currently 496 members in our local chapter. A membership drive will be held in September at the University.  Farr will lead the effort.  There will be a new employee fair in August.  SUAA will have an informational table there. 
 
5.  Social- No report.

6.  Legislative- McLean reported the Governor has signed the state budget of 54 billion.  Pensions are fully funded.  Pension systems are currently in good shape.  The rainy-day fund has improved.  Collective bargaining negotiations are ongoing.

7.  Publications- Items for the newsletter are due the first of next week to Barker. 

8.  Foundation- Brown reviewed items identified from the annual meeting related to the foundation.  Foundation funds come from donations and interest.  Members should write a separate check for dues when donating also. The number of scholarship applications to the foundation has increased.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Technology- No report.

11.  Announcements- 
a. McLean identified that Brookhart would retire Dec. 31 as SUAA State Director.

b.  Rock identified that a headhunter firm has been hired to assist in filling the position of SURS Chief Investment Office.

c. Brown and Rock attended the Annual state Meeting in Springfield. There was a discussion as to the proposal of a 4-year degree being granted by junior colleges.  Brown and Rock were against this idea. The tier 2 pension plan was discussed.  Rock reviewed possible solutions from the legislature.  There are currently 12,724 SUAA members in the State of Illinois. They also reviewed suggestions to improve membership.  The State SUAA has sent a letter to the Presidents of all State Universities and Colleges.  Farr will send an email to setup a meeting with the WIU President to discuss the letter he received from the State SUAA.

D. McLean identified the past practice of our organization giving input in the University President’s evaluation.  He has talked with a member of the WIU Board of Directors as to our future participation.

12. Old Business- None identified.
 
13. New Business- The Fall Luncheon will be Oct. 17 or 24.  The Snow Bunny Luncheon will be Feb. 6 or 13.
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Brown/Farr

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
